
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
February Minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session February 17, 2025.  Present were board 
members Diane Evans and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price and Maintenance 
Supervisor Tyler Howell.  Visitors: None 

The financial report – Diane Evans made a motion to approve the bills with a second by Doug Shawver, 
motion passed.  Diane Evans made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with a second by Doug 
Shawver, motion passed.   

Old Business – 
Diane Evans presented that Phil Wright contacted her regarding the Village’s contract and Marion 
County Sanitary will not be raising the rates because the discharge numbers are down.  So, the rates will 
not be increasing, but for the same price they will be coming out 2xs per month now.   The South Street 
pump station is still operating and all the parts have been ordered.  Tyler Howell is monitoring the South 
Street pump station every day by opening the lid to check the level.   
 
 
 
New Business –  
The Board reviewed the Rules & Regulations and updated Rule #9: 

“Request for sewer service must be made to the Board of Public Affairs through contact with the Clerk.  
All sewer bills need to be in the property owners name and property owners are liable for all bills.  
Sewer laterals are the responsibility of the customer.” 
 
The board voted to remove the deposit fee for new accounts.  Any delinquent amounts will be certified 
to the property taxes.  
 
 
 
Motion to adjourn by Doug Shawver.  


